
Dear Prof. Ernaning Setyowati, MT

Editor-in-Chief 
   On behalf of all authors, I would like to request you to consider the attached manuscript entitled‏ ‎[ AN APPROACH FOR PRESERVING OTTOMAN CULTURAL HERITAGE UNDER THREAT IN YEMEN: A CASE STUDY " THE OLD CITY OF SANA'A"] for publication in [Journal of Islamic Architecture] as an original article.  Cultural heritage is one of the aspects of human development throughout historical ages. Heritage represents a reflection of the identity and civilization of nations and links the historical environment in the past with the environment in the present. Yemen is one of the richest regions that has a cultural heritage in the middle east and due to its important geographical location linking India, China, Africa and the Mediterranean countries. Sana'a developed through the successive Islamic eras, and one of the most important of them was during the Ottoman period. During their presence in Yemen, the Ottomans were interested in constructing different types of buildings and bringing about a great civilizational and architectural renaissance in various regions of Yemen, especially in the city of Sana'a.  Cultural heritage in Sana'a was badly damaged during the Yemeni conflict, including the Ottoman heritage. This paper proposes an analysis of the methodology used to assess the damage caused by the war in Sana'a through decision making and its application to a group of Ottoman structures in the city of Sana'a.
This study aims to set a practical strategy for preserving the Ottoman cultural heritage under threats in the historical city of Sana’a, to be applied in the process of preserving the heritage at risk, using a specific standard methodology that facilitates the preservation process.
            The authors hope to have a favorable response to this manuscript. I believe that the findings of this study are relevant to the scope of your journal and will be of interest to its readership. This manuscript has not been published or presented elsewhere in part or in entirety and is not under consideration by another journal.

I look forward to hearing from you.
Sincerely,
Yahya Abdullah  AL-AMRI
